On August 11, 2007, Sandra Richmond made the following request regarding item G1-Reading First Continuance Grant for Phase 1 School 

 

REQUEST:
 

Refresh my memory...how does declining funding work?
RESPONSE:  

 

 The funding for the Reading First grant declines each year. The budget for Phase 1 schools has decreased by 35 % and Phase 2 schools by 20%. 

This year the declining budget is affecting the amount of money the schools received for instructional materials. The schools will receive books for classroom libraries as required by the grant.  Also, the declining funds are going to limit the number of participants for the fall make-up teacher academy, travel, and consultants fee for professional development. We are still able to pay for each school to have a reading coach, DIBELS, SAT - 10 and Peabody Vocabulary testing materials and scoring of these tests. 

This grant ends in June 2008. The FLDOE is working with the USDOE to reauthorize the Reading First grant for FY09. Data collected in Florida and across the country has shown Reading First schools as well as non-Reading First schools are making significant progress. In Florida the number of ESE referrals has declined in Reading First schools.

 

 

Barbara Terembes for Ann Killets
Barbara Terembes, Adm Director 
Compliance Department
434-8118 or PX 48118
 

